Ph: 330.689.5445 Fax: 330.689.5448 www.smfschools.org

June 8, 2023

Mrs. Nancy Brown, President Stow-Munroe Falls Board of Education

Dear Mrs. Brown:

Regarding Statutory Reference 3313.666 (B) (10), the following is in compliance with my assigned duties as Superintendent of Stow-Munroe Falls City Schools. There was a total of 64 reported cases of bullying (including on-line, teasing related to physical appearance, on-going name calling, threatening, physical intimidation, texting harassment, and exclusion); 18 of those were found to have merit and met the legal definition of bullying. Sixty-seven cases involved corrective actions by the school building. Action taken included, student counseling, classroom meetings, staff meetings, staff training, parental meetings, peer to peer meetings, and mediations, restorative justice, verbal reprimands, reflection sheets, assigned bus/cafeteria/classroom seats, loss of privileges, written apologies, physical monitoring of situations, juvenile court referrals, detentions, in-school, and out-of-school suspensions.

Sincerely,

Tom Bratten
Superintendent

TB:fp

doc:bullyreport